## A A U Thanks Mrs. Swanzy

At an informal meeting of the Hawaiian A. A. U. swimming committee it was voted to send a letter of thanks to Mrs. F. M. Swanzy, retiring president of the Women's Auxiliary of the Outrigger Canoe club in appreciation for her great interest and help in Hawaiian swimming during her tenure of office as head of the club. The committee feels that Mrs. Swanzy probably more than any other woman has helped keep Hawaiian swimming on a high plane and regrets that she is to step down as president of the leading women's club in Honolulu.